
realize the extreme difEculty, often amoantiugto impossibility, of RLee--
uring papers frein iembers iu country districts.

Whilst we -have endeavored to provide a varied and interesting
clinieal programme, we have not been iinmind-ful of the social aide, and
I therefore hope yen -%ill find, the mneetn both instructive and en-
joyable.

I should like to talce this opportunity of referring to the great
loss whieh the profession in the Province of Ontario lias sustained in
the uutimely a.nd tragie death of a for-mer President of this Association,
the late Dr. James F. W. Rosa. lie always toek the keenest interest
in the affaira of this Assoýciation, and was present at our last meeting
at Niagara Fails. He ouwld always be relied upen to do hie utinost te
further the interests of his beloved profession, ana Tt is sacl

ncsayfor me te say that the prof ession, as a wliole, and this Associa-
tion in particular, lias lost a very stancl friend, aud eue whose pla-ce
it will be difficult or impossible te, fill.

I should like also te refer te the loss which the profession through-
out Canada lias su-stained in the death of Dr. James Bell, of Montreal
Hie was one of our truly great men, and lias doue a great deal-lo elevate
the standing of the Canadian medical profession.

As eaech year of my professional lite passes, my conviction becoeie
stronger that an organization of some kind te bind the profession~
together is an absolute neessity, and that for thia purpese we coiil4
have nothing b-etter tha.n our Ontario Medical Association, whicb. is
a poteut influence for the good of the profession and the publie.

When it was first suggested that this Associationi should becoe
a brandi of the Dominion Medica1 Association, many ot us teared tha~t
in thus way we znight loac our identity. As the sehenie lias eventuaUly
materialized, ho-wever, I think it is a distinct advantage to the. Ontario
Medical A-ssociation. Whilst we have retaiued eur autoueiny, and are
thriving and prosperous, we are at the saine tine-I think I my uay>
without boastiug-tbe most important brauch of the Dominion Associa-
ciation, and eýau feel that our intereat is not merely provincial, but tha
ive have sa larger and wlder outlook ýthrough our counection with th
National Association.

I think it very desirable that there should be an inerease in the
numb-er ot amati <Jounty Medical Societies, and I sheuld like te ugs
thast for tis purpose thc Province be divided inte ten districts, ors
pouding te the ten health districts receutly established hy theprc sin
of the uew Heaith Bill. As there are forty-seveu eonnties inth
Province, this wonld meaui that ecd society would include four or fiv
coijnties, which appears te me te be a practical arrangement. ie
the method ef seeuring inexbership lu the Ontario MedicalAsoitn


